Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Houses in Multiple Occupancy (HMO)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. The addresses of all registered residential HMO properties.

Answer:
Please find attached a list of licensed HMOs as of 10th October 2024.          
2. The maximum number of occupants that each HMO is licensed to hold.

Please see list attached.
3. The most recent registered number of occupants for each HMO.

Leicester City Council does not hold this information. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council
The licence stipulates the number of allowed occupiers and households within the HMO.
4. The date each property was first registered as an HMO.
To collate this information, it would exceed the cost limit.  Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.


It would require a manual search of over 1000 records. At approximate 5 minutes per record, we estimate it will take over 85 hours to process your request.  
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit. You may wish to refine and resubmit your request so that it reduces the
cost to within the 'appropriate limit'.

5. The names of the owners or license holders of the HMO properties.

Please see list attached.
6. The mandatory HMO report for properties first licensed.
This is information not held.  Leicester City Council does not produce HMO reports.

Please note:-

We have not provided information for HMOs managed by SERCO under a contract with the Home Office to accommodate asylum seekers.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 for information about those properties because such information is exempt from disclosure under section 31 FOIA.  Its disclosure would, or would be likely to, prejudice the prevention or detection of crime. Further the public interest in withholding the information outweighs the public interest in disclosing it because if the addresses were identified there would be a genuine and serious risk of harm to the individuals living in them and to the properties themselves, as well as to neighbouring individuals and properties.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

